
 

May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Red Rock Joint Communications Center project in fiscal year 

2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Clark County, located at 500 S. Grand 

Central Parkway, 3rd Floor, Las Vegas, NV 89117. 

 

The purpose of this project is to fund a portion of the design costs for a joint project involving 

Clark County, the City of Las Vegas, the City of North Las Vegas, and the Las Vegas 

Metropolitan Police Department (LVMPD) to design and construct a Joint Communications 

Center to serve as a Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) for police and fire call taking and 

dispatching for the participating entities.  

 

The project is a responsible use of taxpayer funds because it will benefit all residents in Southern 

Nevada and enhance emergency management capabilities and emergency operations, especially 

for large-scale, international events which contribute a significant amount of economic activity 

for the region.  

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

section 614 of the Robert T. Stafford Disaster Relief and Emergency Assistance Act (42 U.S.C. 

5196c), as amended by section 202 of the Implementing Recommendations of the 9/11 

Commission Act of 2007 (9/11 Act). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Dina Titus 

Member of Congress

 


